
        

Developing a Dementia Friendly Community in Pendle 

September, 2013 

MONITORING REPORT – JANUARY, 2015 

Councillors R. Carroll, K. Hartley, A. Kerrigan (Leader), A. Mahmood, P. McCormick, G. Roach, R. Smith, I. 
Tweedie and D. Whalley.) 

Actions 

Accepted/ 
Rejected 

Partner Response HAS THE ACTION 
BEEN FULLY 

IMPLEMENTED? 
(If No, please state 
reasons/ report any 

progress to date in next 
column) 

PROGRESS 
(Please indicate (1) the 
steps you have taken, 
(2) what remains to be 

done and (3) the 
anticipated date of full 

implementation) 

5.1      

5.2      

5.3     That the Council 
at its December 
meeting should 
agree to the 
principle of 
working towards 
developing a 
dementia-
friendly 
community in 
Pendle by – 

 
(a)  

    

(b) registering 
with the 
Alzheimer’s 
Society as 
part of the 
Dementia 
Friendly 
Recognition 
Scheme 

ACCEPTED  NO The initiative 
continues to be 
pursued jointly with 
Lancashire County 
Council public health 
and East Lancashire 
CCG via the Pendle 
Health & Wellbeing 
Board as part of 
work towards 
developing a 
Dementia Action 
Alliance.  Web page 
now developed and 
invitations to join will 
be issued in the next 
few weeks. 

(c) working with 
the CCG 

ACCEPTED  NO One public dementia 
friends information 
session arranged in 



and 
Alzheimer’s 
Society in 
arranging 
awareness 
raising 
events in 
Pendle with 
a view to 
promoting 
the 
Dementia 
Friends, 
Dementia 
Champions 
and 
Dementia 
Action 
Alliance 
initiatives 

partnership with LCC 
Public Health and 
CCG. 
 
Further sessions 
now being delivered 
by trained Council 
staff including 
sessions in primary 
school and local 
residents’ group. 
 
 

(d) promoting 
these 
initiatives 
amongst 
Council 
Members 
and staff, 
with a 
particular 
emphasis on 
front-facing 
staff  

ACCEPTED  YES Two Dementia 
Friends Champions 
staff members have 
delivered in-house 
sessions which have 
been made available 
for all staff and 
Members to attend 
including Liberata 
and Pendle Leisure 
Trust.   
Sessions have been 
followed up by 
circulating links to 
useful resources. 

(e) reviewing 
the Council’s 
services and 
facilities to 
help 
individuals 
with 
dementia 
and their 
carers, in 
line with 
available 
guidance. 

ACCEPTED  NO Work on this has 
now been 
commenced by the 
Council’s Equalities 

Officer. Also to be 
developed through 
the Dementia Action 
Alliance. 

 

Actions previously implemented 

5.1 That the Executive 
and Council be 
requested to 
consider this report 
and its 

 The Executive accepted 
all actions and 
recommended them to 
full Council. 
 

YES  



recommendations 
and to respond to 
the Scrutiny 
Management 
Team, within two 
months, indicating 
what action is 
proposed. 

Council agreed to the 
principle of working 
towards developing a  
dementia-friendly 
community in Pendle by 
adopting the actions 
recommended. 

5.2 That presentations 
be made at the 
December meeting 
of each Area 
Committee by the 
CCG about the 
benefits of 
promoting a 
dementia-friendly 
community in 
Pendle. 

ACCEPTED  YES  

5.3 (a) Incorporating 
the role of 
Dementia 
Champion into that 
of the Council’s 
Older People’s 
Champion to lead 
the Council in this 
work 

 
 
 
ACCEPTED 

  
             
 

YES 

 

 


